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Important dates: 

Oct 11th Finance Committee 3.45pm 

12th Walk To School 8am see details below  

13-14th Family Photo Fundraiser 

16th School Council 6.30pm 

17-18th Free Dental Checks 

19th Athletic Sports Day  

21st  Golf Day 

Oct 

 

Nov 

22nd ï 26th Swimming Program 

31st Bendigo Cup Day Holiday 

1st  Gr 5/6 Girls Regional Volleyball 

13-19th Book Fair Buy 1 Get 1 Free 

22nd Kinder Transition 2.15pm 

28th Parent Teacher Interviews  

 

BENDIGO KIWANIS  

A big congratulations to Lachie 

Read who was the recipient of the 

Bendigo Kiwanis Award at the end 

of Term 3. John Reid from Bendigo 

Kiwanis came out to present Lachie 

with his award at the end of term 

assembly. 

Lachie was chosen because of his 

can do attitude, his willingness to 

always help and work with other 

students, his determination to 

complete all classroom tasks to the 

best of his ability and his 

willingness to help with jobs in the 

yard to keep our grounds looking 

tidy. 

 

 

A big congratulations also to our other students who were nominated from the other classrooms. They can 

be proud of a great terms work. Prep ï Jackson Goudie, Gr. 2/3 ïTilly Rutzou, Gr. 3 ï Ben Strawbridge, Gr. 

4/5 ï Callum Cairney & Gr. 5/6 ï Nadia Peebles 

 

MUSICIAN OF THE MONTH AWARD  

Well done to Leila-Jean who has been chosen as the óMusician of the Monthô for 

September. Leila-Jean does a great job supporting and teaching her classmates 

during music session, coaches other students at recess and lunchtimes and is 

teaching drums to some of the After School Care students. Leila-Jean is also a 

keen member of our school Rock Band.  

 

MATHLETIC S CERTIFICATES  

Congratulations to Abi, Della and 

Callum for earning further Mathletics 

Certificates for Term Three. Certificates 

are awarded by Mathletics for significant 

achievements and significant 

improvements.  
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READING AWARDS  

Well done to our P/1/2/3 students who have achieved 

another level of word recognition this week. Great 

work! 

 

 

 

25 NIGHT READING AWARDS  

Well done Emily J, Sadie, Steffi, Emily B, Rachel, 

Rhianna and Danielle who have completed 25 nights of reading at the final assembly last term. 
 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
 

UNLOCKING PRINCIPAL POTENTIAL PROGRAM  

Aaron Taylor will be joining Axedale Primary School for the first 5 weeks of Term 4. As part of the Unlocking 

Principal Potential Program, Aaron will be shadowing myself throughout his stay to gain an understanding of 

the operations of a small rural school. Aaron joins us from Eaglehawk North Primary School and has recently 

spent time as the Acting Principal at Lockwood South and Elmore Primary schools. 

Welcome Aaron. 

Mrs. Hartland will be at Big Hill PS for the next 2 ½ weeks to complete her shadowing role as part of the 

Unlocking Principal Potential Program. 

 

SCHOOL AND KINDER GOLF DAY  

The bi-annual Axedale School and Axedale Kinder Golf Day, being held on Sunday 21st October is fast 

approaching. We have been very fortunate to gather some significant sponsorships and we hope to raise a tidy 

sum to share between the Kinder and ourselves. Your assistance will help to make the day a success. 

Thank you to all those who have already offered to help with the day, either by volunteering some time to 

help at the event, by offering to bake some afternoon tea goodies or by entering a team to play, it is much 

appreciated. 

The organising committee are still looking for helpers to volunteer some time on the day (even if you only 

have an hour to spare) and for offers of baked goods. Orange slips for people still wanting to offer help can 

be found at Katrina's desk or please speak to one of the committee (Chloe Cavill, Katherine Simon, Tanya 

Czuczman, Liz Harrington, Ange Fiske-Kealy and Tara Coffin). 

For those offering baked goods for the afternoon tea, these can be dropped into school on Thursday next week 

(Friday is Athletics Day), at the golf clubhouse between 4.00-5.00pm on Saturday afternoon or on the Sunday 

between 8.00am and 2.00pm. 

We are also still looking for donations for the hampers which will be put together and raffled on the day. There 

is a pink tub near the fish tank to put your donations in. If you are looking for some inspiration on what to 

donate for the hampers, non-perishable foods are ideal and could include anything from canned/packet food, 

chocolates, wine, packaged biscuits or shortbread, preserves (jams or chutneys), chips, beer nuts or other tasty 

snacks. 

Attached to today's Newsletter are a book of Golf Day raffle tickets for each school family. Tickets are $1 

each.  It would be appreciated if these could be sold and returned with the money to Katrina by Thursday 18th 

October. These tickets will be added to those sold at the event and the raffle will be drawn during presentations 

that afternoon. The prizes include the hampers of donated goods and other items donated by local businesses. 

There will be a separate draw for school and kinder families as part of the raffle. 

Hamper donations & volunteer slips need to be in by next Tuesday at the latest. 

 

 

 



REGIONAL ATHLETICS  

Next Monday, Zane (high jump), Nadia (shot put), Brodie (long jump) and Lincoln (discus) will be 

representing the Axedale PS at the Regional Athletic Sports. 

They will competing against students from as far afield as Swan Hill, Echuca, Seymour, Maryborough and 

Kyneton. 

We wish them all the best and know that they will all be striving for a personal best result. 
 

SCHOOL ATHLETIC SPORTS  

Our school Athletic Sports are on next Friday, October 19th at the Flora Hill Athletics Track in Retreat Road 

Bendigo. We will be participating with Eppalock Primary School. 

A reminder that there is no bus travel to the sports and that parents are responsible for transporting, or 

organising transport, for their children to get to and from the sports. 

Students will need to be in full school uniform, and have lunch and a water bottle. 

The school will bring the students hats to the sports and will take them back to school. 

Students will need to be at the track by 9.15am and the sports will finish at approximately 2.00pm. 
 

MICHELLE CALDWELL ï FAMILY LEAVE  

Michelle Caldwell will be taking Family Leave from Monday 12th November. (last day Friday 9th Nov.) 

The school has advertised a Graduate Teacher position which will be filled prior to Michelle taking leave. 

Michelle will be conducting Parent Teacher Interviews on Monday 5th November and will complete Student 

Reports for 2018 before leaving. 

 

 
 Walk to School 2018 ï first four weeks of Term 4!  
Axedale Primary School is participating in Walk to School throughout the first four weeks of Term 4! Walk 

to School encourages kids to make active transport part of their daily routine ï itôs a great way to improve 

fitness, friendships and develop independence.  

By actively participating in Walk to School our school will also go in the draw to win some awesome prizes. 

So letôs get involved! 

Organised group walks will include 

Friday October 12th ï 8.00am start from the Campaspe River footbridge (town side of the river) 

Thursday 18th October ï 8.15 am start from the corner of Cemetery road and Crowes Rd. (Rail Trail) 

Friday October 26th ï 8.15am start from the corner of Raglan Place West and McIvor Hwy (Lottie and Miaôs 

place) 

Friday November 2nd ï 8.00am start from the old Quarry Hotel, Inghams Rd. Axedale  

Staff will supervise the walks, however parents are most welcome and encouraged to come along and join in 
 

REGIONAL VOLLEYBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS  

Our Grade 5/6 Girls Volleyball team will be participating in the Regional Volleyball Championships in 

Swan Hill on Thursday November 1st. We wish them well in this high level competition. 

Parents will be notified of details about travel, times etc asap.   

 

DENTAL CHECKS  

Bendigo Health will again be conducting free dental checks for students, on October 17th & 18th. Bendigo 

Health Care Dental Nurses will be at school to conduct these free checks. 

 

TERM 4 CALENDAR  

A calendar showing all of our known events for this term is attached to the Newsletter today. Pop it on to 

your fridge and dates listed on the Newsletter can be added as required.  



GRADE 4/5/6 BIKE RIDE  

As our Grade 5/6 families will already know, our Gr. 5/6 Bike Hike for this year has been cancelled. It was 

due to take place on November 1st and 2nd but with our girls qualifying for the Regional Volleyball 

Championships in Swan Hill on Nov. 1st, this date was not possible. Other dates were not possible for a 

range of reasons. We have also been unable to secure extra funding to run the Bike Hike. We will look to 

run the Bike Hike again next year. 

As a replacement and in preparation for next year, we are looking to organise a significant local one day ride 

using the Bendigo Heathcote Rail Trail for our Grade 4/5/6 students. This will help our Grade 4s in 

preparation for next yearôs bike hike. We are hoping members of the Bendigo Heathcote Rail Trail Group 

will be able to join us on the ride. 

At this stage the bike hike will take place on Friday 30th November (to be confirmed). Axedale Primary 

School will be the start and finish point of the ride. We will be using the Bendigo Heathcote Rail Trail and 

riding to Knowsley and return. 

Parents are welcome to join the ride with the students. 

We will need some support vehicles, please contact Mr. J if you are able to help out with a support vehicle  

or if you are keen to ride. 
 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS  

We will be conducting Parent Teacher Interviews on Wednesday November 28th. These interviews will 

provide an opportunity to discuss your childôs progress during terms three and four and will be followed by 

Student Reports that will be sent out on Friday December 14th. 
 

HEATHCOTE TO BENDIGO BUS SERVICE ï A message from Public Transport Victoria 

I'm writing to you to let you know about a minor change to the weekday Heathcote to Bendigo bus service 

starting Monday 24 September 2018.  

The first service on weekdays from Heathcote to Bendigo will now depart Heathcote at 7:40am, arrive at 

Bendigo Station at 8:39am. This will allow passengers travelling to Melbourne to connect to the 8:45am 

train.  

In the previously published timetable, this service is advertised as departing at 7:30am from Heathcote and 

arriving at Bendigo Station at 8:29am. Following community feedback, we have changed this service so it 

leaves 10 minutes later.  

The updated times are available at the stops and the new timetable will be available on the PTV website 

tomorrow via this link: https://www.ptv.vic.gov.au/route/view/13132  

We are also making changes to the Route 63 and Route 71 buses. Details are available on the PTV website: 

https://www.ptv.vic.gov.au/getting-around/network-changes/bendigo-bus-upgrades/  

To order printed copies of the new timetables or to provide feedback, call the Public Transport call centre on 

1800 800 007 or complete the online feedback form: https://feedback.ptv.vic.gov.au/ptv-feedback  

 

Regards  

Andrea Macleod  

Manager, Communications and Engagement  

Customer Service  

Public Transport Victoria 
 

MELBOURNE CUP DAY - PET SHOW AND FASHIONS OFF THE FIELD  

Following staff discussions and parent feedback, we have decided to make some changes to our traditional 

events on Melbourne Cup Day. 

Pet Show 

Over the last couple of years, as our enrolments have grown, our Pet Show has become a very big event with 

a wide range of large and small animals. Staff have had a range of safety concerns, for both children and pets, 

and we feel that the Pet Show has become too big to manage safely. Consequently, we will not be holding a 

Pet Show this year. Students are still welcome to bring special pets in for show and tell as they currently do.  

Picnic Lunch 

On the afternoon of Melbourne Cup Day, we will be holding a family picnic lunch from 1.00, followed by a 

Hat Parade at 1.30 and some old time games/activities in rotating groups from 2.00 conducted by some of our 

senior students before watching the Melbourne Cup just before home time. Students will be making special 

https://www.ptv.vic.gov.au/route/view/13132
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fancy hats as part of the Art Program over the coming weeks. Parents who are coming along for the Picnic 

Lunch are welcome to bring picnic food along, or can enjoy some yummy sausages from the BBQ at no cost. 

The school will set up shade tents and tables and chairs. Families may wish to bring along a picnic rug. 

Miss Mannes would like all students to bring along any sort of hat that is no longer needed. The hats will have 

decorations added to them in the weeks leading up to Melbourne Cup Day. 

While we understand some students will be disappointed with the Pet Show being cancelled, we trust parents 

and students will understand the reasons behind the changes that have been made. 
 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

We ask that you notify the school as soon as possible on the day of absence using our school app (this is the 

preferred method as it provides us with documentation), email or phoning the school. 

Parents who have not notified the school will receive an automated SMS message when your child is marked 

absent on the electronic roll without explanation. This will occur before 10am each day. Thank you for your 

assistance with this new process. 

Details on how to download the App are below. 
 

SCHOOL APP 

If you havenôt already signed up to our school app we ask that you take the time to 

download it.  

The majority of our families have now signed up for our school app and are finding it is a 

great way of staying in touch with easy access to newsletters, receiving calendar updates 

direct to your phone and entering absence notes. It is also the way we send our alerts and reminders. 

To download the app just visit the App Store for iPhones or Google Play for Androidôs. 

Search for Updat-ed and from the menu select our school. Weôll receive your registration 

request and will need to approve you before your app is up and running. 
 

FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY  

Thank you to our volunteers for cutting up fruit each Friday.  

Friday 12th October ï Hannelie Schutte & Tanya Czuczman 

Friday 19th October ï Susie McGrath & Samantha Condon 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB  

Thank you to our volunteers, a new roster for Term 4 has been sent home. 

Tuesday 16th October ï Sam G 

Thursday 18th October ï Liz H 

Tuesday 23rd October ï Samantha C & Hannelie 

Thursday 25th October ï Sam G 
 

MICHAEL GROSS PARENTING RESOURCES 

Our school is a member of Parenting Ideas. Visit www.parentingideas.com.au    

This weekôs attached article is ñFind your tribeò  
 

      

Lex Johnstone  

Principal 
 

 

FORMS TO BE RETURNED OR ORGANISED AT SCHOOL  
 

GOLF DAY  ï Volunteer helper slip & raffle tickets due by Thursday 18th October 

 

DENTAL HEALTH CHECK  ï Forms due by Monday 15th October 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.parentingideas.com.au/


PARENTS VOLUNTEERS & FRIENDS  
 

FAMILY PHOTO FUNDRAISER  

We are holding the family photo fundraiser again this year. Please consider making a booking, the photos 

are a great idea with Christmas fast approaching. Please note a $50 non-refundable booking fee is payable 

on booking. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

KINDER ENROLMENT FORMS  

We have enrolment forms for 2019 Kinder and Pre-Kinder available at the school office. 

  
 
 



 

 



 
 

 



Cricket Opportunity here in Strathfieldsaye from 5 years of age & beyondéé 

 

Following our positive registration period,  it is a good time to let you know that it is not too late to register to play 

cricket with the Jets this summer.   

We continue to take registrations from our U10 to U18 level including our newly formed U13 & U16 Girls 

competition.     

Please follow the link below for further details & to register otherwise please contact Brent for more information on 

the contact details also below. 

For our 5-7 year oldséé 

Rated in the top 10 Milo In2 Cricket programs participated in, come along & enjoy a great Sunday morning that will 

help develop not only their basic skills of cricket but the enjoyment of participating in a sport together with many 

other children of the local community & similar age.  We have many boys & girls participating between the ages of 5-

8 years of age.  Sunday 28th October ï 16th December 10am-11am 

Jennyôs Early Learning Centre provide great support to our Junior Program & when you register on the link below 

look for the newly formed Junior Blaster Program (formally Milo) 

Great to see so many friends through school & other sports all coming together to play together in Strathfieldsaye this 

summer. 

All registrations are via the following link on the My Cricket-Play Cricket 

website:  http://www.playcricket.com.au/club-finder/club-details?Id=2728&postcode=3551 

                                                                                                                                                

Further questions, contact Jets Junior Co-ordinator - Brent Yates via email at 

strathfieldsaye@club.cricketvictoria.com.au or by phone on 0434 730 711.  

  

Live local, Play localéé.GO JETS!!!!!!!!!!!!!  

 
Zodiacs Netball Club tryout dates for Season 2019 
The Zodiacs Netball Club affiliated with the Bendigo Strathdale Netball Association (BSNA) will hold their 

annual tryouts for Season 2019 teams for Grade 6 (2019)  and 13/Under  (Year 7 in 2019) on the following 

dates: 

Sunday November 11th  

Grade 6:          Registrations from 9:45am 

                        Tryouts 10am to 11am 

13/Under:       Registrations from 10:45am 

                        Tryouts 11am-12:15pm  

Monday November 12th         

            Grade 6:          Registrations from 5pm 

                                    Tryouts 5:15pm to 6:15pm 

            13/Under:       Registrations from 5:45pm 

                                    Tryouts 6pm to 7pm 

Attendance at both sessions is preferred for best chance of selection. 

Tryouts will take place at our courts located at Strathdale Park, Cnr Reservoir Rd & McIvor Hwy.  Please 

bring along a drink bottle & be sun smart. 

For Further information please email zodiacbgo@yahoo.com.au or contact club mobile 0466 710 559 

Thank you in anticipation. 

 

Kind Regards 

Jane Bakes 

Asst Director of Coaching 

0407 357 797 

Zodiacs Netball Club  

PO Box 579 

Bendigo Central  3552 

www.zodiacsbendigo.com 
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